
 

ONE TARTA, ONE TEAM! 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:  12-19-24 
 
TO:  TARTA Board of Trustees 
 
FROM:  Rick Bailey, Chief Customer Experience & Mobility Officer 
 
CC:  Laura Koprowski, Chief Executive Officer 
  James Karasek, Chief Financial Officer 
 
SUBJECT: TESCO EV Vehicle Purchase Contract Resolution  
 
TARTA has committed to being good stewards of Federal and State funding by 
maintaining assets and equipment for the Agency. It is necessary to replace vehicles 
to maintain service levels and provide a modern customer experience during 
passenger trips. This contract resolution is to approve the purchase of three (3) Ford 
Transit EV vehicles off the State of Ohio contract from TESCO the local distributor.  
 
 
 


